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Sharia Compliance Review Report 

 

Chimera Capital LLC (Company) has requested review of its sub-fund established as Chimera S&P Kuwait 
Shariah ETF (Sub-Fund) under the Chimera Umbrella Fund managed and operated by the Company. 

Based on the Sharia governance requirement, a quarterly review is required to be conducted for the 
activities and transactions of the Sub-Fund from Sharia compliance perspective. Accordingly, a review was 
conducted for the quarter ended 31st December, 2022 (Review Period).  

Dar Al Sharia has conducted the review of the Sub-Fund based on the following data and documents 
provided by the Company:  

a. Shariah Index Constituents provided by S&P 
b. Purification factor provided by S&P 
c. Monthly holding statement 
d. Quarterly rebalancing statements (additions/deletions)  
e. Quarterly transactions statement 

A summary of review was presented by Dar Al Sharia before the Sharia Committee of the Sub-Fund. Having 
reviewed the summary, we are of the opinion, that the transactions conducted during the Review Period 
are in accordance with the Sharia governance requirement stated in the Prospectus of the Sub-Fund.  

As per the terms of the Prospectus, yearly purification ratio of the Sub-Fund is required to be calculated 
(Purification Ratio).  Dar Al Sharia calculated the Purification Ratio for the Sub-Fund for the financial year 
ended 2022 as 0.05% of the gain, income, or dividend for the year on the Unit held by the Investor. 

 

Allah knows the best. 

Yours truly, 

 

______________ 
Dr. Ibrahim Ali Al Mansoori  
Chairman, Sharia Supervisory Committee  
Dated: 10th January 2023 
 
To: Chimera Capital LLC 

 


